Veazie Town Council Meeting

       




             May 12th, 2014


Members Present: Chairman Tammy Perry, Councilor Karen Walker, Councilor Robert Rice, Councilor Joseph Friedman, Councilor Chris Bagley, Manager Mark Leonard, Secretary Julie Strout, Deputy Treasurer Julie Reed, Budget Committee Members Jeff Wheelden, Patricia Rice, Charles Osgood and Brian Perkins, School Supt. Rick Lyons, Principal Scott Nichols, Assessor Ben Birch, Orono Rec. Director Bob Sinclair and various members of the public.

Members Absent:  
None

ITEM 1:       Call to order
Chairman Tammy Perry called the meeting to order at 6:30pm.

ITEM 2:       Secretary to do the roll call:
All present

ITEM 3:       Pledge of the allegiance:

ITEM 4:       Consideration of the Agenda

Councilor Chris Bagley wanted to add #11a as water sample discussion under Old Business and Chairman Tammy Perry wanted to add #7a as further discussion of the budget amongst the Council under New Business. 
ITEM 5:       Approval of the April 28th, 2014 Council Meeting Minutes
Councilor Karen Walker made a motion, seconded by Councilor Robert Rice to accept the April 28th, 2014 Council Meeting Minutes as written. Voted 5-0-0. Motion carried. 

ITEM 6:       Comments from the Public 

Citizen John Manter shared his concerns about the cemetery

Citizen Joan Perkins wanted the Council’s permission to be able to attach a list of demands with Manager Leonard’s letter to the Water District.

New Business:

ITEM 7:    Orono Recreation Director Presentation

Mr. Bob Sinclair discussed the possibility of joining the two towns together for their summer program.  There would be no user fees for Veazie residents and it would cost the parents $95.00 a week. The program would run from June 23rd until August 15th. The town would advertise the program on the website, June newsletter and possibly the Town Report Book as well as having the school send home flyers with the kids. The Council would like to have an itemized list of all the Recreation equipment that Veazie owns.
ITEM 7a:   Budget Discussion

Assessor Ben Birch discussed the effects of the removal of the Veazie dam and the value of the existing building at 100 Veazie St. Right now the real estate value has gone from 4M down to $700,000. Mr. Birch has a meeting scheduled with members of the Penobscot River Restoration this week, by Friday he will have a better idea of the exact values for the commitment and will be back on Monday, May 19th to discuss this with the Council.  Councilor Robert Rice wanted to have an extra column added to the budget report that shows the existing amount of money in each line item as of May 12, 2014.
ITEM 8:      FY 14/15 Budget Public Hearing

Councilor Chris Bagley made a motion, seconded by Councilor Karen Walker to open the FY 14/15 Budget Public Hearing at 7:05pm.
Citizen Frank St. Louis had some questions about the school budget.
Citizen Helen Cheney commended the school representatives and just wanted to make it known she supports the school and the budget.

School Committee Member Julia Hathaway presented some history about the school.
Citizen Lee Giles had some questions about the Penobscot River Restoration building. 
Councilor Joseph Friedman made a motion, seconded by Councilor Robert Rice to close the FY 14/15 Budget Public Hearing at 7:20pm
ITEM 9:      Signing of the Warrant for the Annual Town Meeting and School 

         Budget Meeting

Councilor Joseph Friedman made a motion, seconded by Councilor Karen Walker to table the signing of the Warrant until the next meeting.  Voted 5-0-0. Motion carried.
ITEM 10:    Future Council Meeting dates discussion

Councilor Joseph Friedman made a motion, seconded by Councilor Robert Rice to change the Council Meeting that was scheduled for May 26th to Monday, May 19th at 6:30pm in the Council Chambers. Voted 5-0-0. Motion carried.

Councilor Chris Bagley made a motion, seconded by Councilor Karen Walker to change the Regular Council Meeting that was scheduled for June 9th to now be on Tuesday, June 10th at 7:00pm at the Veazie School, to be followed by the Annual Town Meeting that will start at 8:00pm and to hold our next Regular Council Meeting, location to be determined, on Monday, June 16th at 6:30pm and then the following Monday, June 23rd Meeting would be cancelled. Voted 5-0-0. Motion carried.
Old Business:
ITEM 11a:    Water Sample Discussion

Councilor Karen Walker made a motion, seconded by Councilor Chris Bagley to table this discussion until the June 10th Meeting so that Mark Smith could be there to answer any questions. Voted 5-0-0. Motion carried.  

The Council agreed to attach the list of demands presented by Joan Perkins along with Manager Leonard’s letter to the Water District.
ITEM 11b:     Manager’s Report

Manager Leonard reviewed his report with the Councilor’s.

The Council agreed to send Don MacKay to the TreeCity Awards Meeting on Tuesday, May 20th  to represent the Town of Veazie.
Assessor Ben Birch answered some questions about the town’s sewer assessment.  Mr. Birch will verify if the town received a letter and warrant by April 1st.
ITEM 12:     Comments from the public
None

ITEM 13:     Requests for information and Town Council Comments
Councilor Walker commended Chief Leonard and Sgt. Nichols for a great job presenting the Home Security Meeting and wanted to thank Manager Leonard and his helper for running the Veazie Clean Up Day on Saturday.
ITEM 14:     Review & sign of AP Town Warrant #21, and Town Payroll #22.  Veazie School Payroll Warrant #22a &#23 and Veazie School Warrant #23.

The warrants were circulated and signed.

ITEM 15:     Adjournment 

Councilor Joseph Friedman motioned to adjourn
Councilor Robert Rice seconded.  No discussion. Voted 5-0-0
Motion carried.

Adjourned at 7:43pm

A True Copy Attest:

Julie L Strout

Deputy Town Clerk

